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Aldridge Community Centre, on the

first Sunday of each month (unless otherwise stated)

at Middlemore Lane, Aldridge. WS9 8AN
Starting at 9.30am on
                                                Sunday  3rd March 2019
    Sunday 7th April, 2019

    Sunday 5th May, 2019
Log on to our website where you can find back copies of the newsletter and where details of events will be published once confirmed
www.iamroadsmart.com/groups/walsallam/about-us/our-community
Committee meetings:    These will be on the second Tuesday of the month.

        Venue: Aldridge Community Centre
NOTIFICATION OF OUR GROUP’S 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

ON TUESDAY 30TH APRIL 2019

It’s that time of the year again  -  our Annual General Meeting (just where the last year go ???).  

Here’s the important information:

Date: 

Tuesday 30th April 2019

Start time:

7.30pm

Venue:

Calderfields Golf Club 

Our guest speakers will be:
The Midland Freewheelers Blood Bikers Group

Dear Reader,

This is your chance to have your say on the running of the Group – question our Treasurer about the Group’s finances!.  Nominate (or be nominated) to serve on the Group committee for the coming year.  A nomination form will be circulated as soon as possible.   If you do wish to nominate someone to serve on the committee,  please do ask them first -  this may save them having quite a surprise !!!

So, please do come along, it would be good to see you.  It’s usually quite an enjoyable occasion, even if it is an AGM.
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The start of your 2019 diary   

For your information:

The Lichfield Group are organising a talk on speed awareness on 20th May, provided by Alan Prosser. The venue will be the Village Hall, Fradley, commencing at 7.30pm.  
Further information to be circulated at the next Sunday run.

Our proposed 2019 Programme

Our Events sub-committee (in other words Martin and Chris) have produced the following suggestions:

March:  
Talk on first aid 

Date to be arranged
April 17th
Quiz Night & Fish/Chip supper.  

April 30th
It’s our Annual General Meeting

May 28th
Talk about Accident Investigation, presented by Mark Weaver 

July 7th
Visit to Middleton Hall near Tamworth - Motor     exhibition

August
Summer meal, possibly after a Sunday drive session

September:
Visit to Bletchley Park, near Milton Keynes

October:
Talk about smart motorways

Autumn:
Quiz Night and supper 

Dear Reader,   
Our programme is currently work in progress and under construction.  However it’s not too late for you to contribute -  do you have any ideas? Have you visited anywhere you could recommend - such as our September suggestion of a Bletchley Park. I visited there a couple of years ago and have really wanted to visit again. My name is down for this visit.

Watch this space – Newsletter and Emails – for full and further information.
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                 Martin Goad’s


As I write this it is a beautiful day in late February with sunshine and double figure temperatures.  It makes me think of all the good driving days ahead over the next months of spring and summer and the opportunities to get out on the road and enjoy using all those advanced skills.  Of course there is still plenty of time for wintery conditions so early in the year but the promise of better is out there.
Your committee has been planning a series of events for the year ahead so keep watching the website, your emails and this newsletter.  It is not too late for your input so if there is an activity or event that you would like to see on the programme, then please let me or Chris Rice know about it.
Our Annual General Meeting is on 30th April this year.  It would be good to see as many of you as possible there and we have invited the Midland Freewheelers Blood Bikers to do a presentation on the great work that they do. 
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As you may be aware we have a lot of blood bikers in the group as they have done their advanced car driving to use the car that they have when bikes are not the best option, as in very icy conditions.  They have added a different set of skills to the group as they are all bikers who drive cars when they have to.
The AGM is your chance to find out more about the running of the group and to take part in it.  All members are welcome to join the committee or to nominate others for committee posts.  Nomination papers are to be found in this newsletter.
Our drives at 9.30 on the first Sunday of each month are always enjoyable and social and they have been really well attended over the last few months.  The main purpose is for associates to do the theory courses or to go out with observers on drives.  Also there is observer training going on regularly and members of the public coming to go on an assessment drive.  There is always the opportunity for members to come along and go for a refresher drive as long as we have an observer spare to take them.  So, if you have not been for a while, give it a thought.

I look forward to meeting as many members as possible this year.  It will be great to see you all, particularly so if we have not met for a while.



                Martin Goad   -  Chairman

A WARM WELCOME 

TO OUR NEW ASSOCIATES

Kirsty Smith

Andrew Pomfrey-Jones

Jordan Clarke

Darren Kirkham


Thanks to Kate Tonge, IAM RoadSmart Director of Marketing & Communications for this blog, which is thought-provoking  -  oh dear,  it will come to us all !!!
When should you hang up your keys?

All the media furore and ensuing debate about older drivers following the Duke of Edinburgh’s recent decision to voluntarily hand in his driving licence at the aged of 97 - and the crash that preceded his decision - has struck a personal chord with me.  I’ve recently had to live without a car myself – just for a short while - and started to appreciate what the longer term implications might be. Regardless of age, it changes your life. 
I’m relatively fit and capable of walking, running and using public transport to get about. I’m lucky to live in an area where public transport, while not brilliant, is significantly better than in some more rural areas. Even so, I’ve found myself more likely to put off going out, unless I could walk or until someone could give me a lift.
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I’ve been frustrated at times that the little things I could jump in the car to get done have needed more patience - never a strong point for me! I’ve had to admit I’m less independent than I prefer to be, swallow my pride and ask for help. I’ve been more dependent than I’m used to on fitting around the priorities in other people’s lives, for getting the little things done which are important to me, but maybe less so to them. 
I can see how, particularly for those living alone, this situation could lead to feelings of anxiety, frustration, social isolation and loneliness. Over time, we are becoming more and more aware of the implications these can have on our mental and physical health. They put a strain on us, which if prolonged can add to the strain on health and care providers, including family and friends.
We are a nation of car drivers. Our cars are a tangible representation of our ability to be independent, sociable, engaged and involved in our communities. I’ve heard this time and time again in the recent media debates and phone-ins about age and driving ability.
But whatever we wish for ourselves as we grow older, fate can deal us surprises, in the short or longer term. Whether we live into our 90s or not, we will all at some point have to face the reality of a conversation about whether we should be driving, even if we think we’re still capable and safe to do so. 
At what is often a challenging and emotional time, we can all benefit from an objective, professional view. Sometimes that’s relatively easy to find, from a medical professional, for example. But when that’s not appropriate or sufficient to help with this important decision, it’s good to know that there are driver reviews which can provide an important, objective evidence base to help with making a tough decision. 
Regardless of status and perceptions about the extent to which driving is a necessity or not – and there’s been a lot said about the extent to which Prince Phillip needs to drive himself around these days - the implications of agreeing to hang up your car keys is fraught with emotion and not just for the driver themselves. Family, friends and carers are all affected by the situation and the decision. 
Older drivers are not intrinsically less safe than other drivers. Combined with many years of driving experience, they often reduce the risk to them and other road users by restricting how where and far they drive, at what time of day or weather conditions.
But we do have an aging population. Today, over a million licence holders are over the age of 80. And in the next 20 years the number of drivers over 70 will double.  Age is not the defining factor – I’m still some considerable way off 70, let alone 80! 
I hope my eagerly-resumed relationship with my car and advanced driving continues with only minor interruptions for many years to come. And I hope that when someone wants or needs to have ‘that conversation’ with me, because I can’t or am no longer safe to drive, I have the wisdom to seek – and listen to – an objective second opinion about whether or not the time has come to hang up my car keys for good. 
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Many thanks to Alison Kimberley for telling us how she organised our
New Year Meal
Our Group usually has a meal early in the New Year so planning for this needs to take place just at the time when everyone else is focused on turkey and mince pies. Ideas were sought from committee members on where we could go, local venues were contacted for menus and prices and the decision was taken to try somewhere relatively local and new to us which was The Boat, Lichfield.

The venue was the easy part. From an organisation point of view the tricky bit was gathering menu choices and cash. Would people be particular with their options, did they have important dietary requirements that needed to be relayed - would they specify no nuts, no dairy, organic only, wheat-free, syn free, calorie free? Thankfully it was all straightforward. Everyone went with the standard menu and followed the request for pre-ordering and menu choices to the letter - Phew! Deposits paid, we were nearly there.
The evening arrived and it was full steam ahead. We were well looked after by the team at The Boat with chefs specials and homemade spelt bread tasty additions to the set menu. With a window overlooking the kitchen and the chef visiting the table, you could tell it was more than a standard 'scampi and chips' restaurant. Unusual ingredients such as lavender, bee pollen, raspberry snow and sea herbs helped to create a delicious menu ... even the plant on the table was edible We enjoyed good food and great company.
I hope everyone who attended enjoyed themselves.     Thank you for coming
Thanks Alison
A Message from West Midlands Police
About Vehicle Security
Help us reduce vehicle crime in Walsall by ensuring that you check your vehicle security every time you leave it. Ensure that no items are left on show - including items of no, or little value such as bags or coats - will reduce your chances of becoming a victim 

Particularly if your vehicle has keyless entry, think about improving it's security by adding extra security devices such as an alarm or tracker. A number of cars with keyless entry have been reported stolen, with Ford Fiestas appearing to be particularly vulnerable. 
One of the most effective ways to stop someone stealing your vehicle (keyless or not) is to use a wheel lock. That way even if thieves manage to open your car door they won’t be able to drive your vehicle away.   
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Message from West Midlands Police ….. continued
You can buy a steering wheel lock from a number of places, but we’ve partnered with Disklok, who are offering a 15 per cent discount on their products exclusively to drivers in the West Midlands Police area.  Ordering is simple – just log onto www.disklokuk.co.uk and enter the code wmnowdsk15 at the checkout.
Be vigilant - if you see anything suspicious report it to the Police immediately. You can contact us via Live Chat at west-midlands.police.uk between 8am to midnight, call 101 anytime or contact Crimestoppers anonymously on 0800 555 111. Call 999 if you believe a crime is in progress.   
For more tips on how to keep your vehicle safe this winter see our website
https://www.west-midlands.police.uk/your-options/theft-motor-vehicle-0

Keep on trucking -
driving tips from IAM RoadSmart 

Driving in front of, or even behind, a large lorry can be daunting. However there’s no need to panic as Richard Gladman, IAM RoadSmart’s head of riding and driving standards, is here to help with top driving behaviour tips to keep you at ease on the road.

(  Driving in front of, or even behind, a large lorry can be daunting. But there’s no need to panic as Richard Gladman, IAM RoadSmart’s head of riding and driving standards, is here to help with seven top driving behaviour tips to keep you at ease on the road.

(    When you’re driving along the motorway, you’ll notice many lorries with foreign number plates. Bear in mind that the driver will be sitting on the left hand side rather than the right, so you may be difficult to see and the driver may be acclimatising his lane position in the UK. Take extra care when passing and allow more space if you can

(   We’ve all heard the saying “if you can see their mirrors, then they can see you.” But an HGV can have up to five mirrors, and the driver is only limited to looking at one at a time so they may not see you. Hold back and you will eventually be visible in their mirrors

(   Identify when there is a likelihood of the HGV changing lanes. Is there a slip road coming up which will be joining traffic and may force a lane change? Or if there is an HGV in lane two, are they likely to change back into lane one? Be accommodating by hanging back and allowing them to pull into the lane they are looking to move into

 (  At one point in time, we’ve all experienced heavy spray from an HGV in front of us. You can control this by extending the distance between yourself and the lorry. The Highway Code suggests at least four seconds in the rain but if needed, make it more. This will it prevent your wipers working overtime, it will also improve your vision beyond the HGV

 (   An articulated lorry will track sideways in a right-hand bend on the motorway and on a roundabout, so avoid being beside it. A good rule of thumb is to be safely in front of or safely behind, but never beside an HGV when entering a roundabout
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(   If you see a queue of traffic in front of you and have an HGV behind you, introduce your brake lights early to pre-warn the driver behind and slow down gradually. This will let the HGV driver extend their braking distance and stop in plenty of time. On a motorway or dual carriageway, hazard lights can be used to show drivers behind you of any issues further in front (Highway Code rule 116)
(   Despite being legally limited to 60mph, an HGV can only physically go a maximum of 56mph on the motorway. So if you do see a HGV on the right hand lane, give them a helping hand by slowing down and letting them into the left lane. Allow them to pass more easily if you can.

Any HGV driver will tell you, they sometimes need a bit of extra space to move down the road. Visibility can be restricted, and no amount of mirrors will allow all of the blind spots to be monitored all of the time. By applying some simple rules and sharing the road space, we can make life easier for all of us. On a roundabout they will need more than one lane so let them have it; a few seconds delay will be worth it if you prevent a crash. Walk that mile in the other man’s shoes and understand what we may need. 

Dear Reader – I keep asking myself the question…..

Is it my imagination ? OR are indicators not fitted on cars these days ? OR have drivers forgotten actually how to use them ?     I find that more and more whilst driving I need to be a mind-reader, specifically at junctions wondering exactly what the vehicle in front or approaching is going to do. Supermarket car parks are great fun (I don’t think).    No matter how prepared you are, they still manage to surprise you !   I would love to hear your experiences of this.          Editor Sandie


One advantage of talking to yourself is that you know at least somebody's listening!
                    Group President:  Trevor Poxon MBE

	Chair: : Martin Goad
tel.  no.  01543 371516  

email:   martingoad@mail.com
	Committee Member:     Kath Hawker  

Assoc Co-ordinator:    Mike Bentley

	Group Secretary:  Josie Hubbard-Palmer


	Chief Observer:             Josie Hubbard-Palmer 

	Treasurer                     Ann Humble
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Sandra Wootton 
Email: sandrawootton.flowers@gmail.com
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The opinions expressed in this Newsletter, which is published by the Walsall Group of Advanced Motorists, are those of the Editor and individual contributors and do not necessarily represent the views of the Institute of Advanced Motorists Ltd.  Data Protection Act: We are obliged by law to inform members that their membership details are held on computer disc.  This information is for group administration only.  If any member wishes that their details are NOT to be held on computer disc, please inform the Editor forthwith.                    
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